
 
 

 

Coronavirus Response – Rothesay 
 
 
 
18 March 2020 Rothesay, NB:  Effective March 18th, the Rothesay Town Office is closed 
to the public.  This is in response to the Governments’ call to maintain social distancing 
and limit personal interaction.   
 
Essential services will continue including water and sewer services, garbage collection 
and road maintenance.  Development services and building inspection will continue and 
contact should be made by phone or email -   Rothesay@Rothesay.ca or 848-6600.  Town 
invoices should be paid on-line through your bank or by mailing your cheque to Rothesay 
70 Hampton Road, Rothesay, NB E2E 5L5.  
 
All Rothesay indoor facilities are closed to the public and will remain so until further notice.  
This includes the Rothesay Arena and Bill McGuire Memorial Centre. 
 
Outdoor facilities including trails and parks remain available for use by the public 
individually or in small groups. 
 
All Committee meetings are postponed indefinitely. 
 
Rothesay staff is following prescribed protocols as they carry out their duties and this will 
govern the manner and rapidity with which their work is completed. 
 
The Kennebecasis Valley Fire Department and the Kennebecasis Regional Police have 
implemented contingency plans to  maintain basic services. 
 
These steps and others are designed to mitigate risks to our staff and reduce potential 
for spreading the Coronavirus through Town sponsored activities.  Mayor Grant and the 
Rothesay Council wish to assure you that steps are being taken to ensure business 
continuity of all essential Town services. We rely on your cooperation and bringing to our 
attention any emergencies involving Town infrastructure and facilities. 
 
Please do your best to protect you and your household from unnecessary risk to your 
health. 
 


